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The City of San Dimas appreciates the Metro initiated Lone Hill to White Double Track Project. We
would like to reiterate our support in advancing this project to final design because we see the potential
positives to lessen train noise and improve crossing safety. If the project advances to final design, we
look forward to continued participation in the review of this project to explore further noise analysis

measures and mitigations as part of the final design for this project.

During final design we look forward to further discussions regarding the following concerns our

Community has specifically:

e The final design phase of the project will involve further detailed noise analysis. We look forward to
reviewing that analysis. We encourage the installation of sound mitigations beyond the minimum
FRA requirements when those additional mitigations can provide a significant difference to an
adjacent resident or neighborhood along the alignment in terms of quality of life and well-being.

e We also request further risk management review of the transfer of liability associated with the
sponsorship of a Quiet Zone Crossing. The operator currently bears the liability associated with
the existing crossings - the new Quiet Zone crossings will be much safer and present a lower liability
risk. We desire to explore these issues further because we believe there is an opportunity for an

effective approach to the transfer of liability issue.

We continue to support advancing the Lone Hill to White Double Track Project into final design. The
quiet zone and additional noise mitigation improvements represent a means to address some issues
of significant community concern. We look forward to continued participation in the final design process.

Sincerely,

LoiZi ey

Curt Morris
Mayor
City of San Dimas
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